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January 16, 2023


Tree Removal Permit Application Review - 334 Reservoir Rd


Per your request, I reviewed the Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by Joseph Burch.  
I visually inspected the trees and site on January 15th.  It is my recommendation the removal 
request for 8 trees be granted.  Please additionally reference the site map and ISA Tree Hazard 
Evaluation prepared by Certified Arborist, Joe Balden.


• 5 of the trees are dead and I recommend they be approved for removal according to permit 
Criteria E.  Three of these dead trees are Western hemlocks (Tsuga heterophylla), and 2 of 
the trees are Sitka spruce (Picea sitchensis).


• 3 additional hemlocks display significant stem weaknesses and pose a hazard.  I recommend 
the removal request for these trees be granted based on Criteria C. “The tree presents a 
safety hazard.”.


Replanting is not a requirement for this application, as sufficient trees exist on the property.


Best regards,




Jeff Gerhardt
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3 of the 8 hazardous trees recommended for removal at Wright’s for Camping


Hazardous hemlock trees: broken top, declining canopy, and co-dominant stem
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